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Mass Schedule 

 
Tuesday, June 24 
  8:15 AM    † Deacon Thomas James 
   Rae 

 
Wednesday, June 25 

   6:00 PM   † Clement & Thelma  
     Rademacher, including  
     living and deceased family 
    members 
  
Thursday, June 26 
   8:15 AM   † Sister Pauline Schafer 
 
Friday, June 27 
   8:15 AM   † Elaine Kramer 

 
Saturday, June 28 
   4:30PM   † John J. Smith, including 
     Charles & Mary 
 
Sunday, June 29 
   8:30 AM    People of the Parish 
 
 10:30 AM   † Lawrence Martin,  
   including Lois and living 
   and deceased family  
   members 

From the Pastor’s Desk 
 
Corpus Christi 
As we honor the Lord Jesus, present in the 
Most Holy Eucharist, in a particular way this 
weekend, I know I could never give adequate 
words to express this amazing gift and 
mystery.  So I offer this antiphon from St. 
Thomas Aquinas for your consideration (O 
Sacrum Convivium): "O sacred banquet at 
which Christ is consumed, the memory of his 
Passion is recalled, our souls are filled with 
grace, and the pledge of future glory is given 
to us!" 
 

Mission Appeal 
Next weekend, June 28-29, Fr. Daniel Saaka will be celebrating all 
of the Masses as part of our annual mission appeal.  Fr. Daniel 
will introduce himself in more detail in next week’s bulletin, but 
he will be here to tell us about St. Victor’s Major Seminary in 
Tamale, Ghana.  As you may know, vocations to the priesthood 
are booming on the African continent, so much so that the local 
dioceses have difficulty housing all of the potential 
seminarians!  There will be a second collection to support St. 
Victor’s Seminary at all Masses next weekend. 
 
Vacation 
Because of Fr. Daniel’s generous presence among us, I will be 
able to go on vacation this week. If you are in need of a priest 
during business hours, please call the parish office.  If you have 
an emergency after hours, please call one of our neighboring 
parishes.  As always, if you or a loved one are in the hospital and 
have a pastoral emergency, the hospital chaplain can help 
contact the local on-call priest.   
 
Steubenville 
Please keep our 22 young people and their chaperones in your 
prayers as they attend the Steubenville Youth Conference next 
weekend.  Thanks to all who helped to make their attendance 
possible! God has worked mightily through these conferences, 
and we pray that all of our young people may be drawn into 
closer communion with Him during these days. 
 
Gratitude 
We have had a very full schedule during this Easter season, with 
special celebrations seemingly every weekend!  It takes many 
hands to pull all of these together, and I am so thankful to all 
who help to keep our parish alive and on mission. First and 
foremost, I thank God for all of His countless blessings on our 
parish!  I also want to thank our dedicated parish staff who wear 
many different hats and work so hard to serve all of us. I thank all 
of you who volunteer behind the scenes to help our celebrations 
to be so special. In particular, I’d like to thank our choir and 
musicians. I have been moved so many times over the past 
months by the beautiful music provided by our choir and 
musicians.  I want to thank those who help to make our Church 
so beautiful, both inside and outside on our parish grounds.  I’d 
like to thank our funeral luncheon volunteers, our sacristans, 
cemetery mowing crews, our many different committee 
members, the Christian Mothers and Knights of Columbus, and 
all of our prayer warriors, who hold all of us up in prayer.  I know 
I’m not covering nearly all who support our parish, but please 
know I am grateful for you too! 
 
God bless you,  
Fr. John 



June 22, 2025    Corpus Christi 

Most Holy Trinity School  
Thank You! 
 
I cannot express enough my gratitude to everyone who had a part 
in my good-bye reception on Thursday, June 5.  I appreciated the 
opportunity to say good-bye to the students, share hugs with so 
many people, see some old faces, and to pass the baton to Mrs. 
Smith.  It’s impossible for me to know all of the people who are 
owed a thank you.  Many people have sent me cards and also 
donated money to awesome gifts.  You’ll be happy to know that 
Neil and I enjoyed a Tigers’ game experience on Wednesday, June 
18.  It was a blast!  There were also many hands that helped make 
the event a success so thank you to those that were behind the 
scenes doing much of the manual labor.  I’m pretty sure that Fr. 
John, the parish staff, and my school staff deserve much of the 
credit.  It has been a blessing to work with all of you.   
 
Most importantly, thank you to this wonderful parish and 
community for giving me a chance 19 years ago to lead MHT 
School.  As I reflect on my time as principal, I am overwhelmed 
with the joy, love, and incredible blessings I have experienced.  It 
was an honor to work with so many outstanding teachers and 
staff.  The hundreds of students that I had the privilege to work 
with have never failed to bring joy to my heart and a smile to my 
face.  Thank you to all the families for their generous support and 
unceasing prayers. 
 
 I have no doubt that my faith has grown exponentially in this role 
and it is thanks to all of you.  You have contributed to my spiritual 
growth in so many ways.  I will treasure the relationships built 
with students, parents, co-workers, and parishioners.  Please 
know that I will always consider myself a part of the MHT School 
family and you will forever be in my thoughts and prayers.   
 
God Bless! ~Anne Hufnagel 

 

 

Ministry Schedule   
   
Tuesday, June 24— 8:15 AM 

 Sacristan Jerry Klein 
   Reader Rosie Feldpausch 
 

Wednesday, June 25—6:00 PM 
Sacristan Luke Goerge  

  Reader       Gerry Davis 
  Servers  Andrew & Jonathan Epkey 
 

Thursday, June 26—8:15 AM 
  Sacristan Dean Schrauben 
  Reader  Jill Feldpausch 
 

 Friday,  June 27— 8:15 AM 
  Sacristan  Jerome Pohl 
  Reader  Sandy Pillard 
 

Saturday, June 28— 4:30 PM 
  Sacristan  Craig Arens 
  Reader       Dale Feldpausch 
  Servers  Remington, Donnivon & Kerrigan  
  Schueller, Liam Simon 
  ExMHC   Jerry Klein, Jim Andros, Dale  
  Feldpausch 
  Ushers  John Hufnagel, John Pung, Dennis  
  Feldpausch, Lonnie Schueller 
 

Sunday, June 29— 8:30 AM  
  Sacristan  Paul Horak 
  Reader        Clare Koenigsknecht 
  Servers  Charlotte Jandernoa, Lily   
  Schrauben, 2 volunteers 
  ExMHC   Vern & Bonnie Thelen, Ron  
  Feldpausch  
  Ushers  Bill Armbrustmacher, Jamey  

  Myers, Paul Pung, Bruce Schafer 
 

Sunday, June 29— 10:30 AM  
  Sacristan  Luke Goerge 
  Reader       James Bozung 
  Servers  Chevy Phillips, Hope Phillips,  
  Nicholai Schafer, 1 volunteer 
  ExMHC   Jerome Pohl, Mckenzie   
  Feldpausch, 1 volunteer 
  Ushers  Kent Dell, Keith Weber, 2   
  volunteers 
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Weekly Schedule 
 

Monday, June 23 
 8:00am        Holy Hour for an End to Abortion 
 
Tuesday, June 24 
After 8:15    7 Sorrowful Mysteries of the  
Mass Blessed Mother in the Church  
 
Wednesday, June 25 
 6:00am  Eucharistic Adoration 
8:00am         Holy Hour for an End to Abortion 
5:00pm Confessions 
5:00pm  Holy Hour for Vocations 
 
Friday, June 27 
6:30am     Eucharistic Adoration 
8:45am   Confessions 
 
Saturday, June 28 
7:00am         Eucharistic Adoration  
3:00pm  Confessions    

    

Sanctuary  

  Candle  

  Intention  

 
In Honor of Fr. Bill, Fr. Todd, Fr. Gary &  

Fr. Randy  

Position Openings 

 
Middle School Teacher - Most Holy Trinity School  

Most Holy Trinity School in Fowler, MI, is looking for a middle 
school teacher, to start in the fall of 2025.  The position is flexible 
and could be either full-time or part-time, depending on the needs 
of the applicant.  Applicants who hold either an elementary or 
secondary teaching certificate from the State of Michigan are 
preferred.  We are looking for applicants who are highly qualified 
in mathematics as this position will be responsible for teaching 5th 
– 8th grade mathematics as well as two other classes, depending 
upon the applicant’s qualifications and the school’s scheduling 
needs.   
 

Elementary Teacher - Most Holy Trinity School  

Most Holy Trinity School in Fowler, MI, is looking for a full-time 
teacher for a third and/or fourth grade classroom starting in the 
fall of 2025. This teacher will be responsible for teaching all 
subject areas in a self-contained classroom of third and/or fourth 
grade students, depending on the number of students. All 
applicants must hold a current elementary teaching certificate 
from the State of Michigan. 

Applicants for either position should be practicing Catholics who 
are enthusiastic about incorporating the Catholic faith into their 
teaching. Interested candidates can submit resumes via email to 
Mrs. Anne Hufnagel via email principal@mhtparish.com, dropped 
off at the school, or sent to the:  Most Holy Trinity School, 545 N. 
Maple St., Fowler, MI, 48835.  Applications will be accepted until 
the position is filled. 

MHT SCRIP  

 

The next Scrip order is coming up, please have 
orders submitted to the parish office by noon 
on July 3.   
 
If you would like to learn more about the Scrip 
program and how you can use it to help 
defray the cost of a Catholic Education please 
visit the MHT Parish website or contact the 
school.  

Music Ministry 
A HUGE thank you to the members of our Adult Choir, who will 
sing their last 8:30am Mass of the "musical season" this weekend! 
This very dedicated group of 16 singers has been a joy to work 
with this year - thank you for your commitment, time and effort to 
share your musical talents with the parish! A special thank you 
also to the Adult Choir Assistant Director and Accompanist, Donna 
George. Words can't express the impact she has on this choir; we 
are truly blessed to have her! 

I would love to welcome any NEW members to the Adult Choir 
next year! Save the date for the first practice of the 2025-2026 
Adult Choir season, which will be Wednesday, September 10th 
after 6pm Mass. The first 8:30am Mass will be Sunday, September 
14th. Please reach out with any questions. 

Kate Davis 
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Please Pray 
For Our Friends 

and Relatives 

 

A Special Intention 

Michael Bozung 

Davison Curtin 

Bethany Fedewa 

Mike Heeg  

Therese Heeg 

Fr. Bill Koenigsknecht 

Greg Koenigsknecht 

Arlene McCausey 

Mary McCausey 

Gabrielle (Olney) Meece 

Stan Pohl 

Alex Pung 

Julie Wieber Schafer 

Hilary Schmitt 

Denny Smith 

Dennis Spitzley 

Janice Spitzley 

Janet Thelen 

Marie Thelen 

Charles Trierweiler 

Hunter Walter 

Gary A. Weber 

 

 

 

Armed Services 

Let us also keep in our 
prayers all those from the 
Parish Community who are 
in the Armed Services. 

 

Weekday Rosary 

The Rosary is prayed 
before the 8:15am 
weekday Masses. This 
week, we pray for those 
battling addiction & 
mental health struggles.  
 

 
Please contact the office 
to add or remove a name 
from the list. Thank you. 

K-12 Faith Formation 

Steubenville Youth Conference: Please keep our 22 
youth in your prayers as 
they travel to Ohio for the 
Steubenville “Consumed” 
Youth Conference June 27-
29.  We are so grateful for 
the many people who have 
supported our youth 
through prayers and 
financial support.  Each of 
you are a beautiful testimony of God’s grace 
actively working in our parish.   

Thank you! We extend a heartfelt thank you to all 
our catechists for their sacrificial service to the 
Faith Formation program. Thank you for going forth 
to others out of love and sharing in the mission to 
make disciples of Jesus Christ! 

Totus Tuus: Many thanks to our Totus Tuus 
missionaries, volunteers who provided a faith-filled 
week for our youth.   Photos and more details 
about the week will be shared in next week’s 
bulletin.  

Cry Room 
 

Our new cry room/
nursery is open for 
business!   
 
Please feel free to use 
this room.   

Funeral Mass Volunteers 
Needed 

 

We are often in need of liturgical ministers to help at 
funerals.  We would like to create a list of people who are 
willing to serve as  Readers and Extraordinary Ministers of 
Holy Communion at funerals.  If you are willing to serve in 
this way, please call the parish office.  Thank you! 

Thank You! 
 

I want to thank all who made my 90th birthday so 
special. With the many beautiful cards, flowers, 
food, and prayers, it was all very much appreciated. 
And of course my family for the delicious meal and 
party! 
 
Thanks one and all!  Marilyn Halfmann 
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Our Parish Stewardship 
God’s Treasure at Most Holy Trinity 

June 15 Collection .. $12,277.45 

Children’s Collection ...... $47.00 

Online Giving.. .......... $3,231.77 

Total Collection ...... .$15,556.22 

 

Wkly Amt. Needed... $15,865.38 

 

Cumulative Difference for the  

fiscal year:  ............... $74,369.47 

Special Collections  

  ETF ............................... $115.00 

  Flower Fund ................. $175.00 

ETF 
Planned Giving 

The brochure rack in the main church entrance contains a Planned 
Giving Brochure that was authored by the MHT Educational Trust Fund 
Committee. This brochure identifies many ways to include the 
Educational Trust Fund in your charitable giving estate plan. By 
including the ETF in your estate plan, you will help ensure that the 
Catholic educational programs at Most Holy Trinity Parish will continue 
in the future. 
 
Please help carry on this legacy by including a gift to the ETF through 
your will or estate plan. Thank you! 

Looking for Visitors  
 

Fr. Dennis Howard is currently in a 
physical rehabilitation facility in East 
Lansing after major surgery.  He is happy 
to have visitors.  If you would like to 
arrange a visit with Fr. Dennis, please 

contact Mrs. Becky Brown, RT, at  (517) 
314-2555. 

 
 
 
 
 
We are seeking enthusiastic volunteers to 

assist with our groundskeeping! Help is 
essential in maintaining the beauty and 
functionality of our community spaces. 

Tasks include planting flowers, trimming 
bushes, placing mulch, weeding, and 

general upkeep. No prior experience is 
necessary—just a willingness to contribute 
and a love for the outdoors. Volunteers of 
all ages can assist, but we ask that those 

under 18 bring a parent or guardian. 
Volunteering with us is a great way to 

meet new people, stay active, and make a 
positive impact. If you're interested in 

lending a hand, please contact Veronika 
Parsamova at 517-323-4734 or 

vparsamova@catholiccharitiesiec.org. We 
look forward to working with you! 

 



Most Holy Trinity  
Catholic Church 
545 North Maple St.  Fowler, MI 48835 
(989) 593-2162 
www.mhtparish.com 
Email: office@mhtparish.com 
 

Office Hours 
Monday 9:00 am—6:00 pm 
Tuesday —Friday 9:00am-3:00pm 
(Closed from 12:00-1:00 pm for Lunch.) 
 

Fr. John Whitlock, Pastor 
frjohn@mhtparish.com 
 

Deacon Luke Goerge 
lukeg@mhtparish.com  
 
 

Parish Office Staff 

Jordan Spitzley, Operations Manager 

administrator@mhtparish.com 
 

Mary Gardner,  Secretary 

office@mhtparish.com 
 

Aaron Epkey, Director of Religious 
Education 

dre@mhtparish.com 
 

Andrea Schneider, Evangelization 

andreas@mhtparish.com 
 

Kate Davis, Director of Music Ministry 

kated@mhtparish.com  
 

Trina Pline, Bookkeeper 

trinap@mhtparish.com 
 

Bulletin Deadline - Monday at 9am  

MHT School 
Office 
Tel: (989) 593-2616 
Website: 
www.mhtparish.com/school 
Email: school@mhtparish.com 
 

Anne Hufnagel, School Principal 
Diane Burton, School Secretary 
Holly Spitzley, School Secretary 

Sponsor of the Week: 
Catholic Match—Michigan 
 

To see their full advertisement, see the back page of the bulletin. An 
remember to patronize all of our sponsors, as they make the bulletin 
possible. 

Raffle Tickets 

Parish Festival raffle tickets are available for pick up in the back of the 
Church. Please return all tickets to the parish office by Monday, July 
21st or to the ticket booth on the day of the Festival, July 26th.  
 

Workers List 

Sign up for a shift for the parish festival, workers list is available on the 
parish website or you can scan the QR Code.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3-on-3 

Registration is available on the parish website or paper forms are 
available in the parish office. 
 

After leading the 3 on 3 basketball tournament for many years, Jon & 
Kristie Thelen have decided to step down after this year’s parish 
festival, and hope to train their replacements. Being involved this year 
is a great opportunity to work with the current team and get a feel for 
the event, preparing for the following year. This is a beloved event at 
MHT’s festival, and we’d like to continue to offer it for years to come. If 
you’re interested in leading the 3 on 3, please contact Jordan Spitzley 
at the parish office (989-593-2162) or notify Jon Thelen.  

 

5K 

Spread the word to friends and family: We are back for our 8th annual 
Most Holy Trinity Fowler Festival 5K!  Go to the website to register and 
for more information.  You can also pick up the paper registration form 
at the parish office.   Paper forms can be dropped off at MHT Church in 
Fowler. 

http://www.mhtparish.com/

